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Robert is a Physical Environment Specialist in the Standards Interpretation Group 
at the Joint Commission. With more than 25 years of experience in facilities 
operations, compliance, planning, design and construction, as well as fire-fighting 
operations, Rob has always strived to improve processes to achieve higher 
reliability and consistency. 

Rob’s experience began as a professional fire-fighter in Pittsburgh, Pa., 
transitioning to roles with the state health authority as a Life Safety Code 
surveyor, field office supervisor and moving on to be the corporate director of 
facilities compliance for a large hospital network. 

Rob has a Bachelor’s Degree in Healthcare Management, is a member of the 
American Society for Healthcare Engineering (ASHE) and a proud United States Air 
Force veteran. 

 

 


